LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN TRANSPORT MEETING

BRIERLEY HOUSE   17-6-03     10AM

ATTENDING

Cllr Alice Smyth
Salford City Council (Little Hulton) Chair

Cllr Valerie Burgoyne
Salford City Council (Walkden South)

Cllr Eric Burgoyne
Salford City Council (Little Hulton)

Angie Taylor
Salford City Council

John Rooney
Community Safety Unit

Dave Leonard
First

Tony Kennedy
First

Beverley Hoyle
GMPTE

Carol Maamoun
NPHL

P.C Nick Forshaw
GMP

Chief Inspector Jon Faulkner
GMP

Adrian Dunning
Civic Trust Community Committee Member.

Pat Kirkman
Salford City Council (minutes)

1. Welcome and Introductions.

2. Apologies received from Elaine Hilton, Cllr Devine, Cllr Fernandez, Vicky Devenport and Kenyon Residents Association.

3. Previous Minutes
Due to insurance and Health and Safety issues around groups of children visiting bus depots etc this programme has been delayed.  Transport issues will be on the curriculum at schools during citizenship lessons.

Dave Leonard

The number 36 bus was deregistered after 7pm on Kenyon Way due to Health and Safety issues for the drivers and passengers.  An application to resume the service at night can be put in when all issues have been looked into and all parties are happy.  An application has to go to the Traffic Commission to resume service this can take up to 12 weeks although a special dispensation can be passed with buses back on the route for a trial period. It is company policy to inform the Traffic Commission on what is happening on routes and the bus companies can be penalised for the wrong action.  

It is in every ones interest to resume the service and first will take up every opportunity to do so with an agreed monitoring system in place.  Dave would like to do a walkabout on the estate and point out his concerns if any.

John Rooney

Transport meetings regarding these issues have been held for a period of time to try and resolve the problems with the service, a letter to David and all other agencies etc pointed out 10 key points showing what is being achieved in the area and environmental work being done to resolve the demolished sites etc.  Clarity is now needed as to when the service will be resumed.

A Community Safety Officer has now been appointed specifically dedicated to transport issues. This has been funded partly by the PTE and Home Office, and will be looking at problem solving approaches, school bus routes etc.

Police Officers can now travel free on buses.  

Cllr Smyth

Cllr Smyth and Cllr E.Burgoyne attended a meeting with the owner of the flats (nr shops)/ housings Strategic Department and Development Services of Salford City Council, at this meeting the owners verbally agreed to secure the site.

P.C Nick Forshaw

      One individual has been arrested for damage to the seating area of a bus shelter on  

      Manchester Road and relevant information has been passed onto the

      Community Sector Team.  A juvenile has also been arrested for damage to a bus 

       This is ongoing and in the process of arranging an I.D Parade.   

There will be a clean up day on the estate in the last week of August; Manchester Festival will be involved along with Kenyon Residents Association, Liaison Workers and Tenants to improve the area.  A Community Committee Grant has been approved for a fun afternoon for volunteers.

Chief Inspector Jon Faulkner

John expressed concern that although these meetings have been held for some time now no members were aware that the bus had been deregistered and not just re-routed.  John informed the group that he has been in touch with the manager of Probation Services in view to people on a community based sentence working on improving areas of little Hulton.

Carol Maamoun

Carol will be doing a walkabout on the Kenyon Estate to identify unkempt gardens etc and contacting the tenants to tidy them up. 

4.  Beverley Hoyle

Beverley is the Health and Education Co-ordinator for GMPTE and is in the process of encouraging bus companies to take part in “Crucial Crew”, also in development a fun pack for children.  Hot Spot areas will be targeted to promote all issues of transport and how anti social behaviour can affect the whole community, working along side the road safety unit.  Funds were obtained from the Urban Bus Challenge to promote and market a video with teaching notes for Key stage 2 & 3 pupils, this can be obtained by any group/community with a charge of £10 and will be available to buy in September.  A web site is also available (dingding.com) provided through a small company and can be accessed at home, school etc with teaching notes and is a fun way to educate children re transport issues.

5.  Adrian Dunning 

Adrian presented plans for a new bus route and circulated papers of proposed route to the group, this route would link Ellenbrook and Boothstown areas to Walkden, Cllr E.Burgoyne proposed that the route should also incorporate Hilton Lane.

6.  Any Other Business

There have been 15 Anti Social Behaviour Orders on conviction across the City to date.

Action

· Walkabout on Kenyon Way on the 30th June at 2pm, meet at Kenyon Residents premises.

· Publicity to be looked into re arrest made.

· Presentation by Beverley Holye on initiatives to Community Committee.

· Any areas/sites identified for clean up to be passed to P.C Nick Forshaw.

Next Meeting to take place on the 26th August at 10am at Brierley House (Social Services).

